
Dear friends and partners reaching the tribes in Bolivia, 
 

Here it is the middle of May of 2021 and we had hoped to have fresh field news from 

Bolivia. Our trip was stopped by the government of Bolivia stating the conditions in Bolivia at 

that time were not good for outsiders to enter the country. Our trip was set aside for another time, 

hopefully in the near future.  

 

There is some exciting news as we look back on 2020. It 

seems like yesterday we told you about videos we have been 

working on in the language of several tribes. We have finished 

the Genesis project, (over five hours of stories from the OT) in 

four language groups. Unfortunately we have a finished video 

we were going to take with us on this trip to one group, but they 

will have to wait until we can get down there.  

 

We have finished the ACTS video and have it in the 

hands of the Chimane people. We are waiting on a report as to 

how the people have received it. It is also been formatted for 

use on their cell phones. Amazing! 

 

At present, we are working on the video JOHN and 

doing some recording projects with some of the Chimane women. 

Several women have stepped forward and are willing to do some 

lessons for radio broadcasts in the near future. 

 

Speaking of Radio- this is the month we are working on 

relicensing our radio for hopefully several more years of 

broadcasting. Our last license was good for 20 years, now I 

believe it will only be good for five years. Please pray with us for 

some extra funds to do all the paperwork and for the people doing 

the paperwork. It is usually a slow process and takes many hands 

to get the job done correctly! 

 

We remain on the air 24/7 which is huge for so many in 

our area of broadcasting. We praise the Lord for this outreach to 

continue. 

 

We desire to return to Bolivia and have hands-on ministry with the people we know and 

serve. In the meantime we are thankful for the technology we have to continue helping reach 

isolated people groups. It is so amazing how the world has become so connected through 

technology. 

 

Gabriel informed Daniel in Daniel 9:22, "O Daniel, I have now come forth, to give you 

skill to understand". A skill to understand what is going on in the world of ours can only come 

through the Word of God. We need men and women today to be filled with understanding and 

press on in faith. 



We thank you for all your prayers for continuing this ministry via radio, cell phones and 

word of mouth. Thank you for your offerings to continue to keep the radio and broadcasting 

available. 

 

God bless you and keep all of you safe and refreshed in 

His precious Word. 

 

 

Bruce and Jan Johnson 
 

Check out our updated websites at: 

https://ethnos360.org/projects/chimane-radio 

https://www.johnsonsbolivia.org/overview/ 
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